
Jerry Savelle gave the following word and we are still 

claiming in for our city. This word was given May 14, 1989 

in Minneapolis, MN:  
 
"Breakthroughs are on the horizon. Breakthroughs," saith the Lord of Grace.  

 

"For in the field of technology there have been breakthroughs--in the field of medicine there 
have been breakthroughs, in the computer age there have been breakthroughs and now it's 

time for a breakthrough in the Spirit."  
 

"It is time for you to go further than you have ever been before. It is time for you to 

experience My glory as you have never experienced before, for I have said that you go from 
faith to faith and from glory to glory. And it is time for a new dimension," saith the Lord, "a 

breakthrough."  

 
"If breakthroughs can be experienced in the natural realm, why not in the Spirit? And this is 

the hour for breakthroughs. For I am going to enable you to experience a breakthrough in 
the Spirit realm where subduing kingdoms is concerned. You will begin to understand 

spiritual warfare as you have not known it in days past."  

 
"Some have seen but a glimpse, but in the days to come you will know it as a General. You 

will know it as a technician, you will know it as those who are experts in their field for I am 
raising up a people that shall be experts in spiritual warfare. I am raising up people that 

shall be technicians in spiritual warfare and they will not only know, but they will share and 

they will show and they will demonstrate and it shall be widespread and many kingdoms 
shall fall," saith the Lord.  

 

"For this is the day and the hour for breakthroughs. And your city is headed for a 
breakthrough. For I have heard the cry of those who are stirred in their hearts. I have heard 

the cry of those whose bones, whose spirit, whose soul are a fire and a flame. For it is time 
for the breakthrough. It is time. It is time that those who once knew Me who are now 

backslidden. It is time for them to return unto Me," saith the Lord, "and soon you will begin 

to see many that left the faith shall return. And yea, there will be hundreds and even 
thousands," saith the Lord, "who once were on the front lines, who have lost their zeal and 

lost their desire, they shall regain it and they shall return to Father's house and they shall 
be returned to the front lines and engage in warfare."  

 

"For this is an hour," saith God, "that there is a note of seriousness that I am causing to 
come upon the hearts of My people. Yes, it shall be fun and yes, yes it shall be glorious, but 

oh, the task that is ahead," saith God, "will determine, will cause a determination, will 
demand a determination to walk in the Spirit and not in the flesh," saith the Lord.  

 

"For I have declared in My Word that this is the time that Satan would dispatch an army of 
seducing, deceiving spirits and if possible, he would deceive even the elect. But stand firm 

in My Word," saith the Lord, "and do not allow that which I have revealed to you in day's 

past slip, but hold it dear unto you. Embrace it. Confess it. Believe it, with the same energy 
that you did when you first heard it."  

 
"For this is the hour," saith the Lord, "that you owe it to yourself to be so established that 

you cannot be deceived, so deeply rooted in Me and in My Word that you cannot be shaken. 

And come what may, you are on the Word to stay. For this is the hour of breakthroughs. 
This is the hour when those who have been diligent and those who have been faithful and 



those who have said, 'My God, I will not allow myself to slide, but I will stand on our Word 
forever more,' breakthroughs are headed for those people," saith the Lord.  

 
"Mighty breakthroughs in every realm of their life, yea, spiritually, financially. Yes, they will 

experience breakthroughs," saith the Lord, "and I am no respecter of persons. I am willing 

to give you, yes, even you, that begin tonight. I will cause things to be accelerated and I 
will give you a breakthrough. So it is time," saith the Lord, "to set your face as flint and say, 

'I shall not be moved, I am on the Word to stay, I will not let go of that which I have 

learned and those things which I have been taught, I will apply and I will endeavor to learn 
more,'" saith the Lord.  

 
"And as you do, you are headed for a breakthrough. For this is the hour of breakthroughs," 

saith the Lord. "So rejoice in Me and know that you shall be refreshed and you shall be 

revived and all that you have lost shall be recovered and yea, I will even raise you up," 
saith the Lord, "in these days to invade the enemy's camp and take back everything that he 

has stolen. For this is the day of breakthroughs."  
 

"This is the day of breakthroughs. Yea, many of you who have been faithful in your giving 

and publishing the Gospel, breakthroughs," saith the Lord "in your finances are on the 
horizon. Some of you will be entrusted with more funds than you have ever dreamed of," 

saith God, "for I can trust you. The breakthrough is coming. This is the day of the 
breakthrough. And yea, there will be churches, entire congregations who will experience 

breakthroughs," saith the Lord.  

 
"There will be breakthroughs in the city," saith God. "There will be, in days to come, those 

who have opposed you the greatest. Many of them will be converted and become your 

strongest supporters. For breakthroughs are coming," saith the Lord. "And those who have 
fought you the hardest, many of them will realize soon that you cannot be shaken and that 

they are fighting a lost cause and they will drop their carnal weapons and pick up spiritual 
weapons and join you" saith the Lord.  

 

"For this is the day of breakthroughs. And there will be those who have said it can't be, it 
will never come and they will be made to look as fools," saith the Lord. "For this is the day 

of breakthroughs. Say not in your heart, 'It can never happen here.' For this is where my 
Spirit is near. For the Lord of the Harvest has come your way and you will begin to see more 

souls come each and every day. For the breakthrough is yours," saith the Lord of Grace.  

 
"So get ready. You have just begun to run the race. And the race before you, you shall run 

fast and you shall run strong and you will not give up. You will run the daylong. For this is 

the hour when you will see My power and the hour that you will see My grace. So know in 
your heart that I am the Lord that has spoken to you. So get ready, I said it. It will come to 

pass. THIS IS THE DAY OF THE BREAKTHROUGH!" 

 


